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Site Vice President Mail Code 104/5/601
~ P 0. Box 56
Avila Beach, CA 93424
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Fax; 805.545.6445
PG&E Letter DCL-09-079

ATTN: Document Control Desk

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
11555 Rockville Pike

Rockville, MD 20852

Docket No. 50-275, OL-DPR-80
Docket No. 50-323, OL-DPR-82
Diablo Canyon Units 1 and 2
License Renewal Application

Dear Commissioners and Staff:

Pursuant to Part 54 of Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR Part 54),
Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) hereby applies for the renewal of Facility
Operating Licenses DPR-80 and DPR-82, for Diablo Canyon Power Plant (DCPP)
Units 1 and 2, respectively. The current Facility Operating Licenses for DCPP

Units 1 and 2 expire at midnight November 2, 2024 and August 26, 2025,
respectively. By this application, PG&E requests that the DCPP Facility Operating
Licenses be extended for 20 years beyond their current expiration dates. The
application also applies to renewal of the source, special nuclear, and by-product
materials licenses that are included in the Facility Operating Licenses.

Enclosure 1 contains a compact disc (CD) of the license renewal application (LRA),
excluding Appendix E, in accordance with 10 CFR Part 54. Enclosure 2 contains a
CD of LRA, Appendix E, Applicant's Environmental Report — Operating License
Renewal Stage, in accordance with 10 CFR Part 54.23 and 10 CFR Part 51,
Subpart A. The CDs are formatted in a manner that is consistent with "Guidance for
Electronic Submissions to the NRC", Revision 5, dated June 25, 2009.

The commitments being made in this submittal are listed in the LRA, Appendix A,
Table A4-1. In addition, it is understood that 10 CFR Part 54.21(b) requires that
each year following submittal of the LRA and at least 3 months before scheduled
completion of the NRC review, an amendment to the LRA must be submitted that
identifies any change to the current licensing basis of the facility that materially
affects the contents of the LRA, including the Final Safety Analysis Report (FSAR)
supplement.
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Should you have any questions or if additional information is needed regarding this
application, please contact Mr. Terence L. Grebel, License Renewal Project
Manager, at (805) 545-4160.

| declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.

Executed on November 23, 2009

Sinceyely,
& -

James R. Becker
Site Vice President

gwh2/4162
Enclosures

cc: Diablo Distribution
cc/enc: Elmo E. Collins, NRC Region IV Regional Administrator
Kimberly J. Green, NRC Project Manager, License Renewal
Michael S. Peck, NRC Senior Resident Inspector
Andrew L. Stuyvenberg, NRC Environmental Project Manager, License
Renewal
Alan B. Wang, NRC Project Manager, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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‘ Enclosure 1
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Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant, Units 1 and 2
License Renewal Application (Excluding Appendix E)
(CD)



: Enclosure 2
PG&E Letter DCL-09-079

License Renewal Application, Appendix E
Applicant's Environmental Report —
Operating License Renewal Stage
(CD)



